[image: image1.jpg]Cedar Springs Area

Parks & Recreation



 

204 E. Muskegon   Cedar Springs, MI 49319

616-696-7320            www.csaparksandrec.com
Minutes for the Meeting of Monday, June 2, 2014 @7:00pm
Members Present:



Members Absent:

Stephanie Morris, Chair 


City of Cedar Springs Representative
 

Shannon Vanderhyde 



Courtland Representative

Deb Brunett 

Patricia Eary

Joyce Hanson

Betty VanderWal 

Alexis Ader



 
Sally Smith 
Chris Anton










Mark Tabor






1) Meeting was called to order at 7:06 pm by Stephanie Morris, chair.
2) The agenda was approved by Betty VanderWal and supported by Shannon Vanderhyde. Aye all- motion carried

3) Correspondence:  None  
4) Public Comments:  None
5) Consent Agenda:  The consent agenda was motioned to be approved by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Betty VanderWal. Aye all- motion carried

A. Approval of minutes from the regular meeting of Monday, May 5th, 2014.  

B. Approve Tax Filings (941 Deposit)
C. Approve payment of June 2014 bills
6) Informational and Discussion Items:
A. Director’s Report

1. Summer Sports:  There have been some minor changes to some of the camps: the location for the tennis camp had to be moved to the high school because of easier access to equipment; requested to have a summer pole vaulting camp; soccer camp will be held at the high school stadium this year; and football camp will be giving higher end t-shirts from a vendor that’s not local but one the football coach has made arrangements with. The Coach is aware that it will cut into their profits.  Surprised at how slowly the registrations are coming in and the numbers received.  One reason could be the camps are mostly being held in June this year, where in the past they were spread further apart from in multiple months. Hopeful that more registrations will be received the first day of camps.  Math and Literacy registrations have picked up.  Math currently has 14 and literacy has 28, these are “paid” customers and not scholarships.  
Wrestling Wars began last Saturday, May 31, 2014. The logistics of opening the building, participants confused about the cost, and proper paperwork were some issues with the late notice of this event due to Nick Emery’s late communication with CSAPR. It was decided as a Board if proper documentation isn’t received at registration for this drop-in program students will have to be turned away if parents are present to provide signed documents. 
2. Mother/Son Whitecaps Outing: It was suggested if we have 75 participants that we move our seats to the Deck area that is located to the left of the scoreboard.  It was suggested we place a poll on the CSAPR Facebook page to determine if the seating change is wanted by those who participate. 
3. Concert Series:  The first concert is June 19th at Morley Park.  Volunteers were asked to help that evening.  Shannon Vanderhyde and Betty VanderWal both offered to help.  Door prizes are needed for the June concert.  Betty VanderWal offered to ask the local florist, Shannon Vanderhyde offered to ask the CS Library for donations, and Mark Tabor will ask Auto Zone if they would like to donate this year. We will sell concession snacks this year but popcorn and the snow cones may  not be available by a vendor due to licensing issues.
4. Pickle Ball: We’ve been approached by a group that play’s pickle ball in Sand Lake to start a program with CSAPR.  They would like to use the tennis courts at the Red Hawk building and would provide the labor to clean/prepare them if CSAPR provides the supplies.  It was discussed that the CSPS Sinking Fund Committee has a desire to tear those done in the near future and their condition isn’t ideal to have activity there. The tennis courts at other school locations most likely won’t allow new lines be added for this event since they were recently redone.  We would have to pursue a different location if we wanted to move forward with this event.
5. Other:  Algoma Township is not interested in CSAPR holding programs outside of the communities that offer financial support to P&R.  They would also like an updated copy of the Master Plan.  The CSPS said they were fine with having programs outside of the community member locations. 
6. Technology Update:  Not much new, board was asked to refer to the reports sent with their packets.
7. CSPS Update:  Referred again to the difficulty of getting the high school open for the Wrestling Wars event.
8. Community Building Update:  Their Committee is working with the property owner near the White Pine Trail to have part of it donated and the other part purchased by their committee. Currently they have hired an environmental consult to help with the environmental issues of this property. CSAPR Director suggested to the committee if they are going to build an amphitheater, they should include a play area if they would like CSAPR to utilize this space for the concerts event. 
B. Instructor Insurance:  We’ve received no new feed back from other agencies similar to ours in regards to what they use to cover instructors on their insurance.  The rider our insurance carrier offers will cost an additional $900 a year.  The Board agreed we need to include this on our policy but asked Mrs. Gerhardt to ensure it included sexual abuse coverage. 
It was motioned by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Betty VanderWal to add the instructor coverage as a rider to the CSAPR insurance policy.  Aye all – Motion carried.  
It was agreed upon by the Board that Ms. Gerhardt request the coverage be retroactive if possible, if not have it begin July 1, 2014.  It needs to be determined how CSAPR will fund this additional budget cost in the future.  This added expense brought up the topic of possibly reaching out to the CSAPR members for additional funding. The Board will have to have future discussions on this topic to decided if and how the request would be made with the hope to have completed in time for the 2015-2016 CSAPR budget.
C. Credit Card Usage: The City of Cedar Springs credit card usage policy was reviewed and discussed. Last month the Board was split on the issue of CSAPR obtaining one so Mrs. Gerhardt isn’t having to be reimbursed for purchases needed for administratively and events.  After a discussion it was motioned by Alexis Ader and supported by Shannon Vanderhyde not to pursue a credit card for CSAPR.  Aye - 7, Nay - 3, motion carried. 
D. Minimum Wage Increase:  The State of Michigan approved the gradual minimum wage increase of $9.40 by 2018.  This will affect the CSAPR budget approximately $700-$1000 a year (with FICA included). 

E. Other: None
7) Action Items

A. Approve 2013-2014 Budget Amendments: It was motioned to approve the 2013-2014 budget amendments by Joyce Hanson and supported by Betty VanderWal.  Aye all – motion carried.
B. Approve 2014-2015 Preliminary Budget:  It was motioned by Mark Tabor and supported by Chris Anton to approve the 2014-2015 preliminary budget.  Aye all – motioned carried.  
8) Confirm Next Meeting Date of Tuesday, July 7th, 2014 at 7:00 pm.  Board Members were urged to be present since Board positions will be voted for the new physical year and the Secretary position will be filled.
9) Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 9:33 pm as motioned by Patricia Eary and supported by Stephanie Morris. Aye all- motion carried.

